
HOUSE BILL No 4156
January 17, 1995, Introduced by Reps. Hill, Rocca, DeLange, Voorhees, Bush, Lowe 

and Gemaat and referred to the Committee on Judiciary and Civil Rights.

A bill to amend section 69 of Act No. 232 of the Public Acts 

of 1953, entitled as amended

"An act to revise, consolidate, and codify the laws relating to 
probationers and probation officers, to pardons, reprieves, com­
mutations, and paroles, to the administration of correctional 
institutions, correctional farms, and probation recovery camps, 
to prisoner labor and correctional industries, and to the super­
vision and inspection of local jails and houses of correction; to 
provide for the siting of correctional facilities; to create a 
state department of corrections, and to prescribe its powers and 
duties; to provide for the transfer to and vesting in said 
department of powers and duties vested by law in certain other 
state boards, commissions, and officers, and to abolish certain 
boards, commissions, and offices the powers and duties of which 
are transferred by this act; to prescribe the powers and duties 
of certain other state departments and agencies; to provide for 
the creation of a local lockup advisory board; to prescribe pen­
alties for the violation of the provisions of this act; to make 
certain appropriations; to repeal certain parts of this act on 
specific dates; and to repeal all acts and parts of acts incon­
sistent with the provisions of this act,"

as added by Act No. 469 of the Public Acts of 1988, being 

section 791.269 of the Michigan Compiled Laws.

02 108'95 DRM



1

2
3

4

5

6
7

8
9

10

1 I

1 2

1 3

1 4

1 5

16

THE PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN ENACT:
Section I. Section 69 of Act No. 232 of the Public Acts of 

1953, as added by Act No. 469 of the Public Acts of 1988, being 

section 791.269 of the Michigan Compiled Laws, is amended to read 

as follows:

Sec. 69. (1) Except as provided in subsection (2), all new 

housing or facilities purchased, leased, constructed, or con­

verted by the department of corrections for use as a prison shall 

have only single occupancy rooms or cells and comply with all 

applicable federal and state laws and the rules and regulations 

promulgated under those laws.

(2) All new housing or facilities purchased, leased, con­

structed, or converted by the department of corrections for use 

as a prison from January 1, 1985 to December 31, 1992 may have 

multiple occupancy rooms or cells. exeept that: -such rooms o r
eel is- must-comply with -the single oecupaney requi-rements -of.sub
sect ion— H -)— after January— H;— 1997;-
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